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To promote development of innovative integrity strategies, ETA has established the national UI 
Integrity Center of Excellence (Center) through a cooperative agreement with the New York 
State Department of Labor. The Center is working collaboratively with ET A, a Steering 
Committee comprised of representatives from five state workforce agencies, and the National 
Association of State Workforce Agencies (NASWA) to guide the Center's work and ensure its 
strategies support all states' integrity activities, creating greater efficiency, improving operations, 
and saving millions of taxpayer dollars. The strategies and tools being developed by the Center 
will be made available to Iowa and to all states. These strategies include, among others: data 
analytics and predictive modeling methodologies and tools to improve UI fraud prevention and 
detection; a secure portal for the rapid exchange of fraud information between states; locally 
adaptable staff training on fraud solutions and integrity practices; highlighting integrity practices 
that should be included in state UI modernization efforts; and creation of a "model" plan for 
Benefit Payment Control operations. 

I have attached our response to the recommendations in the audit report. If you have questions, 
please contact Rose Zibert, Acting Regional Administrator for the Chicago Office, at 
zibert.rosaura@dol.gov. 
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Employment and Training Administration (ET A) Response To 
Office of the Inspector General (OIG) Report No. 18-15-007-03-315 - Recovery Act: 

Effectiveness of Iowa in Detecting and Reducing Unemployment Insurance Improper 
Payments and Implementation of Employment and Training Administration National 

Strategies 

ET A has been working, and continues to work, aggressively wi th states to address the issue of UI 
improper payments and to implement national strategies for the detection, prevention, and 
recovery of improper payments. Below are ET A's responses to the recommendations in this 
report. 

Recommendations 

1. ET A should work with and encourage Iowa to enhance the UI claims system to capture 
activities of temporary UI funding that will allow the state in the future to produce 
reports of all UI Recovery Act overpayments, underpayments and recoveries. 

ET A believes that implementing this recommendation will require commitment of critical 
state Information Technology resources and may not be particularly useful or cost beneficial 
given that the Recovery Act programs ended in December 2013 and states are no longer 
required to report on Recovery Act activities. However, ET A will work closely with states 
in the event of future enactments of temporary unemployment compensation programs to 
ensure that state UI systems have the capability to produce necessary reports to monitor state 
UI overpayments, underpayments, and recoveries. 

2. ET A should work with and encourage Iowa use the Integrity Task Force to develop and 
implement state specific integrity strategics and reevaluate the data and resources 
needed to effectively monitor and implement strategies. 

ET A will work with Iowa to ensure that its Integrity Task Force is fully engaged and actions 
associated with the task force activities are reflected in its FY 2016 SQSP submission. 
Additionally, ETA will monitor the progress and the continued use of the state's Integrity 
Task Force in the development and implementation of strategies for preventing, reducing and 
recovering improper payments. 
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